
To my Friends & Neighbors, 

Thank you so much for taking the time to read
our newsletter.  We are hopeful that there is
useful information as well as a snap shot of
what we are doing in the district.  If there are
things that you would like in the newsletter
please let us know. Please reach out to our
office if we can be of assistance. 
  Have a safe and happy summer.

DistrictB@clarkcountynv.gov      /     (702)455-3504      /       500 S Grand Central Parkway 

 

 
 

 

 
 



Community Highlights

It is always a pleasure to
partner with our friends at

Metro.  Metro hosted a Coffee
With a Cop with the seniors in

the area. We were able to
answer questions regarding

traffic, police safety,
suggestions, and so much
more. Please reach out to

Jaclyn Archambault for more
information.

J17420A@LVMPD.COM

UPCOMING
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Sun City Aliante Senior Center Lunch and Learn

At our recent Lunch and Learn at the Sun City Aliante Senior
Center, we invited special guests Lorena Portillo and staff from
the office of Clark County Registrar of Voters. Mrs. Portillo gave

the seniors an update on early voting, election day voting, mail-in
ballots and the process of what's to be expected during the

elections. And we want to give a special thank you to the Blind
Center for bringing out lunch and desserts for the seniors. 

 
If you are interested in working the polls during election time
please call 702-455-2815 or go to Elections on the Clark County

website: clarkcountynv.gov
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The Great Northwest Country Fest was a great time for all. We
were happy to partner with Commissioner Miller and his staff, our

friends at John Mulls, LVMPD, Clark County Parks and Rec,
Coyote Country 107.9 and First Friday vendors. We had free food,

entertainment, a petting zoo and so much more.  
  Come join us next year!  

2nd Annual 
Great Northwest Country Fest 
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SAVE THESAVE THESAVE THE
DATEDATEDATE   

JULY 14THJULY 14THJULY 14TH   

SAVE THESAVE THESAVE THE
DATEDATEDATE

AUGUST 5THAUGUST 5THAUGUST 5TH   
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Camp Alamo

UNIVERSITY OF NEVADA, RENO EXTENSION COLLABORATES WITH LINCOLN
AND CLARK COUNTIES TO PROVIDE YOUTH PROGRAMS AT FACILITY IN ALAMO
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“Our youth in Southern Nevada need more opportunities to get out and enjoy the outdoors and
learn,” said Clark County Commissioner Marilyn Kirkpatrick, one of the driving forces behind the
project. “The camp is a game changer for so many in this valley. Nothing is better than taking our

youth out of their neighborhood and showing them all that is available.”

1536 Alamo W. Rd, Alamo, NV 89001
This is a fun camp for kids to play, socialize, and participate in many
hand-on educational activities. Recently we had a team camp with
30 kids going on geology walks, identifying different types of rocks,
seeing scorpions, enjoying camp bond fires, smores, and doing fun
activities such as art, sport games, water sports, tug of war, archery,
boat building, pizza making, movie time, fashion show, 
t-shirt tie-dye,  a talent show, karaoke, and board games. 
Please, if you are interested in joining us at camp Alamo visit:
https://extension.unr.edu/4h/join-4h.aspx

 Recently commissioner Kirkpatrick had facilitated a camp improvement day.
Improvements such as clearing the trails, and making the camp more handicap

accessible. She also had bought the camp first aid kits and new sports equipment
such as new volleyballs and other balls for other sports and new board games. 

Currently there are two open positions for camp educators
which are available to apply for on UNR's website:

https://extension.unr.edu/4h/camp.aspx



EDC Tree Giveaway!
Thank you Electric Daisy Carnival (EDC) and Insomniac Events!

Again this year, the organizers of the Electric Daisy Carnival at the Las
Vegas Motor Speedway are donating an estimated $200,000 in plants
and trees that were on-site at the event. This is the third year for the
donation - the total donation is now well over $500,000. We offered
free trees to local business, residents, and organizations . This is an
ongoing effort to not only beautify the community but help some of

the areas in our community that are heat islands and suffer from lack
of greenery.  We had well over 200  trucks and cars pick up trees this

year. We look forward to doing it again next year. 
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https://www.facebook.com/electricdaisycarnival/?__cft__[0]=AZXVCVVtcY2YYKRCa3IOf8ohdqYSJLB8Ea7ZcUvIg3hpkVjQyDkfk6ekSqTcywElL3xw9avriDCOrZ1sM3v5jmas5mNP99iX7wlupeSsvh4Nftq13DSbqinuLh74pPCf-nrk9oV3ZxVDjpbvL6lL6WLBrMrX1-1Z7b0r92GRuOB8lsRs8uxz3rNDnZrA_WnCTybbtRF0trcZOQpJzOs_0js0K7oA9qxAGvA8W6MSMKuV2Q&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/insomniacevents/?__cft__[0]=AZXVCVVtcY2YYKRCa3IOf8ohdqYSJLB8Ea7ZcUvIg3hpkVjQyDkfk6ekSqTcywElL3xw9avriDCOrZ1sM3v5jmas5mNP99iX7wlupeSsvh4Nftq13DSbqinuLh74pPCf-nrk9oV3ZxVDjpbvL6lL6WLBrMrX1-1Z7b0r92GRuOB8lsRs8uxz3rNDnZrA_WnCTybbtRF0trcZOQpJzOs_0js0K7oA9qxAGvA8W6MSMKuV2Q&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/LVMotorSpeedway/?__cft__[0]=AZXVCVVtcY2YYKRCa3IOf8ohdqYSJLB8Ea7ZcUvIg3hpkVjQyDkfk6ekSqTcywElL3xw9avriDCOrZ1sM3v5jmas5mNP99iX7wlupeSsvh4Nftq13DSbqinuLh74pPCf-nrk9oV3ZxVDjpbvL6lL6WLBrMrX1-1Z7b0r92GRuOB8lsRs8uxz3rNDnZrA_WnCTybbtRF0trcZOQpJzOs_0js0K7oA9qxAGvA8W6MSMKuV2Q&__tn__=kK-R


         For more information visit SNWA.com

IT'S TIME TO
GET REAL,
NEVER
WATER ON
SUNDAY!

Start summer with
only 4 sprinkler
days a week
Run sprinklers for
grass 12 minutes a
day max
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DON’T
RISK IT! 
Getting caught using illegal 
fireworks could result in big fines. 

The use of illegal fireworks in local neighborhoods over the July 4th holiday poses 
serious public safety risks. Illegal fireworks cause fires, injuries and air pollution, and 
are a source of thousands of noise and nuisance complaints from seniors, pet owners 
and people suffering from post-traumatic stress. Offenders caught using illegal 
fireworks in Clark County face a minimum $500 fine. Fines of up to $10,000 can be 
imposed for large amounts of illegal fireworks found within our community. 

ONLY FIREWORKS 
LABELED 

“Safe & Sane” 
Are Allowed & Only 

June 28 – July 4 

Learn more: www.YouLightItWeWriteIt.Vegas 

Please DON’T Call 
9-1-1 to report illegal 
fireworks complaints. 

WHEN LOCAL NONPROFIT 
GROUPS MAY SELL THEM 

AS FUNDRAISERS. 

Fireworks purchased outside
Clark County and Las Vegas 

are likely to be illegal. 

KEEP 9-1-1 FREE FOR 
LIFE-THREATENING 
EMERGENCIES. 

Instead, report illegal fireworks online at:

Information is used to collect data & plan 
future law enforcement action. You may call 
3-1-1, the police non-emergency number, to 

report illegal fireworks but be patient on busy 
nights like July 4th. 

www.ISpyFi reworks.com 
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http://www.ispyfireworks.com/
http://www.ispyfireworks.com/
http://www.ispyfireworks.com/
http://www.ispyfireworks.com/


 We hosted our annual Cinco De Mayo
Celebration at Bob Price Park.  This is

the official Cinco De Mayo Celebration
of Clark County. A special thank you to
our partners the South Point Casino for

the delicious food,  Miram Lira-
Hickerson, the City of Puebla, Center

Ring Boxing and Northeast Area
Command. We had lots of free live
entertainment, free ice cream, free

food, and several resource vendors. 
Come join us next year!   

10



Our 2nd Annual Regional Young Women's Leadership Expo was
lots of fun! The DJ, fashion show, breakout rooms, mentors, and the
amazing variety of food was absolutely amazing! We're grateful to

our keynote speaker Dr. Lucille O'Neal for having joined us!
The theme of the event was "Walk with Purpose" in addition to last

year's themes “The Sky’s the Limit” and with HEART (Humility,
Enthusiasm, Attitude, Respect, and Trust), all girls can be who

they want to be in life. Organizers have made the Women’s
Leadership Conference an annual event.

“This is an opportunity for young women in our community to
know they have options if they work hard and set their sights on

the future,” said Commissioner Kirkpatrick, who spearheaded the
event. “Girls need to know they can accomplish their dreams. Our

participants will get to hear from some amazing women in our
valley who have great stories to tell about what they did to have

happy, successful lives.”

REGIONAL YOUNGE WOMENS LEADERSHIP EXPO
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Commissioner Kirkpatrick District B 
honored Ayden, Madisyn, Tristan, and Allisyn;

 
Ayden Queano is a 9th grade student at Bishop Gorman High School. He Plays

drums and snare for the jazz band, marching band, drumline, and concert band.
 

Madisyn Queano is a 9th grade student at Bishop Gorman High School. She plays
bass and guitar for the concert band and pep band.

 
Tristan Queano is a 7th grade student at Our Lady of Las Vegas Catholic School
and plays golf, track, cross country, chess, and volleyball. He plays the trumpet

for the school band and is a member of the National Junior Honor Society.
 

Allisyn Queano is a 6th grade student at Our Lady of Las Vegas Catholic School
and plays golf, cross country, and track. She plays the saxophone for the school

band.
 

Ayden, Madisyn, Tristan, and Allisyn were honored for there amazing
contribution to our community with 1,000's of volunteer hours.
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Clark County, Commissioner Kirkpatrick and Wayne Newton joined
members from the USO Nevada, Nellis Air Force Base, Creech Air

Force Base in changing the Welcome sign lights to red, white, and blue
in honor of "Military Appreciation Month" on May 8, 2023. We should

take time all year to honor service members. 
Thanking them for their service!  

 

District B Celebrating 
May

"Military Appreciation Month" 



October 1 Memorial Design
Team Exhibit 

 I encourage you to check
these out in person or learn

more on this link:
www.ClarkCountyNV.gov/1

OctoberMemorial
 

The 1 October Memorial
Design Team Exhibit.

 
 

 I encourage you to check
these out in person or
learn more on this link:

www.ClarkCountyNV.gov/
1OctoberMemorial
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http://www.clarkcountynv.gov/1OctoberMemorial
http://www.clarkcountynv.gov/1OctoberMemorial
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To report illegal dumping in Clark County you can call (702)
759-0600 or use the online Solid Waste/Illegal Dumping 

Complaint Form.

For more information about mosquito surveillance, visit
www.snhd.info/mosquito-control.

To report a green pool, people should contact 
their local code enforcement agency.

https://www.southernnevadahealthdistrict.org/permits-and-regulations/solid-waste-compliance/solid-waste-illegal-dumping-complaint-form/
https://www.southernnevadahealthdistrict.org/permits-and-regulations/solid-waste-compliance/solid-waste-illegal-dumping-complaint-form/
https://www.southernnevadahealthdistrict.org/permits-and-regulations/solid-waste-compliance/solid-waste-illegal-dumping-complaint-form/


Clark County Commission Office (702) 455-3504 
Code Enforcement (702) 455-3504 

Animal Control (702) 455-7710
 Public Work (702) 455-6000 

Business License (702) 455-4252 
Parks and Recreation (702) 455-8200 

Constable (702) 455-8697 
RTC Paratransit (702) 228-4800 

CCSD Transportation (702) 799-8100 
Building Department (702) 455-3000 

Social Services (702) 455-4270 
Treasure's Office (702) 455-4323

 

YOU CAN ALSO REACH US AT 
CCDISTB@CLARKCOUNTYNV.GOV

 
OR REPORT ISSUES TO US AT

www.ClarkCountyNV.gov/FixIt 

ThankThank
you!you!

http://www.clarkcountynv.gov/FixIt

